A special meeting of the City Council was held on Thursday, Jan. 20 1927 at 8 o'clock, P.M.

On rollcall there were present: Mayor Bair, Chief of Police Lent, Recorder H.B.Evans and Councilmen Bowlsby-Dedman-Garrett-Erakamx Patch-Shewey-White and Zimmerman. Absent, Atty Wait and Councilman Graham.

The Mayor announced that the meeting was called for the purpose of discussing matters pertaining to the new Union High School grounds, the

streets leading thereto, etc.

Mayor Bair after making extended remarks with reference to the above, called on the Committee from the Chamber of Commerce who were present.

Mr. Ellis, speaking for the Committee, stated that they favored erecting the new school building considerably to the North of the location contemplated, and that he and Mayor Bair had secured options on more land lying to the west of the north end of the school property, with the idea of buying and deeding to the District, should it be deemed advisable.

Mr. Elmer Gribble, Mr. Belton and Mr. Markee also spoke as members of

the Committee, and along the same lines.

After a general discussion, Mayor Bair announced that the accepting or rejecting the offer of the School Board todeed a strip of land to the City to bededicated as a street would be in order.

Councilman White suggested that rather than take action at this time, it might be well to meet with the School Board and citizens and discuss the advisability of securing more land with the idea of requesting the Board to consider the matter of re-locating the site of the proposed school more to the north.

On motion of Shewey, seconded by White and carried, it was voted to ask the School Board of Union High School District #1, and representatives from the Canby Chamber of Commerce to meet with the Council at 7.30 P.M. Friday, January 21.

Adjourned,

Approved-Febr. 7-1927

168 Evany City Recorder

Adjourned, Special Meeting Friday, January 21-1927

The Council met in special session adjourned from Thursday, Jan. 20. Present: Mayor Bair, City Atty. Wait, Chief of Police Lent, Recorder H.B.Evans and Councilmen Bowlsby, Dedman, Garrett, Graham, Patch, Shewey White and Zimmerman.

With reference to the matter discussed in the previous meeting, the Mayor stated that he and Councilman Dedman had had a conference with Mr. Cole of the School Board, who said that the Board would consider a proposition to deed the Disctrict more land and to change the location

the school as previously planned.
Mayor Bair also suggested that possibly a petition for a referendum vote on the location of the school might be necessary and advisable.

Councilman Dedman confirmed Mayor Bair's remarks as above mentioned, and introduced the following Resolution, which seconded by Graham and carried was declared adopted:

> Resolution adopted by the City Council of Canby at a Special Meeting, January 21-1927

We, the members of the City Council of Canby, believing it to be for the best interests of both the Union High School District No. 1, and the City of Canby, that the proposed new school building be located and built on the North end of the tract owned by the said District, now therefore, BE IT RESOLVED, That, we the City Council of Canby, in the event that said Union High School District No. 1 shall decide to locate said building on the North end of said tract, do hereby agree to secure and deed to said Union High School District, two acres of land, or as much of the two acres as the School Biard may deem necessary, off the land lying adjacent to the northeasterly portion of the property now owned by said Union High School District, the same being the property of Bertie Nelson and